SIXTH TAXING DISTRICT



September 10, 2014

COMMISSIONERS’ MEETING

APPROVED ACTIONS

I.
ATTENDANCE:
PRESENT:
Commissioners Tammy Langalis and Mike 




Barbis, District Treasurer John Verel,  District Fire Marshal 



and District Property Manager Ed Carlson, District





Assistant Property Manager Jason O’Donnell, District 





Clerk Andrea Woodworth.





ABSENT:  Commissioner John Igneri

II.  
DISCUSSION ITEMS:  

· The upcoming change at the transfer station in the way that the District would pay for the tipping fees was discussed.  Now, the District is being billed by the city. 

Starting January 1, they will require payment at the time of the dumping so the


Treasurer’s office is working on a way to proceed.

· The annual Bayley Beach Camp Out has been changed to October 4.  It was originally scheduled for September 27 but that conflicted with Oktoberfest.

· The Commissioners have noticed that there are often vehicles parked overnight in the Ambler Lot.  Signage has been added to notify parkers that overnight parking is not allowed.  A discussion was held as to what should be done.
· There has also been increased parking in Pinkney Park as of late.  The Commissioners have had a barricade put up that notifies people that the park is


closed to vehicles, but people continue to drive around it.  After hearing a 


dissenting view from a resident, Commission Chair Tammy Langalis said she


thought some kind of community dialogue needs to happen.

· A resident was in attendance to express her dismay at the attempt by the gate guard at the beach to prematurely close the gate when not many people were there one evening recently.  She claimed to have heard whistles at 8:40 p.m. and they were packed up but wanted to stay a bit longer.  The gate guard was in attendance and apologized for that saying that she thought no one else was at the beach and the car would be locked in.

· The RCA was represented by Jeff Buda who said that, probably, at the next meeting there would be several RCA reps to discuss the summer concert series and to hear any issues that the District might have with it and how it could be better managed. The gate guard asked that it be posted somewhere that dogs are not allowed at the beach from April 1 - November 1 so that concert attendees and others not bring dogs with them.
· Commissioner Mike Barbis said that they would soon be proceeding with work to hook the Community Center up to the sewer line on McKinley.  The Long Term


Planning Committee also intended to improve the traffic flow around the 
Community Center and that work will begin in the spring. 
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· It was noted that the District has still not moved into the new offices because the phone system is not up and running yet.  Mr. Barbis said that they planned to switch providers.
· Don Wilson, the District Beach Director, had submitted his report.  Commissioner Barbis read some highlights which included the mention that it had been a very successful summer at Bayley Beach.

· Mr. Barbis said that he was going to call Frazer Herbert of the Rowayton Little League to remind him to remove all the Little League gear from the shed at Bayley to protect it in case of storms.  He also reminded the RCA representative


to have the Port-a-Johns removed from Bayley Beach.

· Mr. Barbis also said that the sea wall at Bayley Beach had been repaired but that no top or fencing had been replaced yet.  That will probably be a project for the spring.

· It was again mentioned that a set of pre-written and laminated rules and expectations for officers hired to help with the concert series evenings.

· Commission Chair Tammy Langalis said that the construction on Rowayton Avenue at the train station is going as well as can be expected.  They should be finished by the end of November.

· Mrs. Langalis said that Mayor Rilling had contacted the state DOT after the Mayor’s Night Out to ask that the speed limit from the cannon to the fire station in Rowayton be reduced to 15 mph.

· The proposed Community Calendar was discussed and deemed to be an important thing for the community.

· Property Manager Ed Carlson noted that a tree that had fallen in Sunday’s storm destroyed the sign post for the Rowayton entry sign on Wilson Avenue.  

· There is a need for an upgrade to the power availability at Pinkney Park.  It will be needed in December as the Nativity Pageant will be held there this year.  Mr.


Carlson will also look into that.

· It was announced that the parking lot at the train station was full the Tuesday after Labor Day.  The guards had to be somewhat creative in finding spots for everyone.

· It was noted that the installation of a street light just inside the entrance to the Farm Creek Preserve has greatly improved visibility and is a deterrent to those who would go in there at night when it is not open.

III.  ACTION ITEMS:

· The Minutes of the May, June and July meetings were approved as corrected.

· The Clerk will create notices on letterhead that may be placed on cars that are parked in the Ambler Lot overnight, which is not allowed.

· The Clerk will email all owners of kayaks stored at the beach reminding them to remove them no later than November 1 and, preferably, by October 1.
APPROVED ACTIONS

September 10, 2014

Page Three

· The parking lot at Bayley Beach will be restriped in the spring.
· Mr. Barbis asked Mr. Carlson to investigate how to replace the Rowayton entry sign post on Wilson Avenue exactly as it was, even though that option was more


expensive than others.
· The meeting was adjourned at 9:35 p.m.
